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Introduction
In the last session of IWVTA the representative of the Netherlands drew the attention on the scope of the 1958 Agreement. As it is written in article 1, paragraph 1, the scope is limited to wheeled vehicles. Track laying vehicles would not be in the scope. Nevertheless there are some UN regulations, like UN regulation 71,  that apply to such vehicles. In addition, also Re3 recognizes that category T vehicles can include these vehicles. 
It is the policy of the European Union to repeal its own Directives for the type-approval of agricultural and forestry tractors , inclusive those for track laying vehicles, and to replace them by a reference to UN regulations. The representative of the Netherlands believes that it is necessary to open the possibility for the application of  UN regulations to track laying vehicles. To prevent undesired and unexpected consequences it is suggested to apply the regulations only to track laying vehicles where the individual UN-regulations have provisions to do so.
Proposal

Article 1, paragraph 1 amend to read:
“1. The Contracting Parties shall establish …… implement Regulations through type approval.

For the purposes of this Agreement:

The term "wheeled vehicles, equipment and parts" shall include any wheeled

vehicles, equipment and parts whose characteristics have a bearing on road

safety, protection of the environment and energy saving; it also includes track laying vehicles where the Regulations has provisions to do so.
The term "type approval pursuant to a Regulation" …. comply with the requirements of the given Regulation.”.
Harry Jongenelen, 
2 November 2011

